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Committee Meeting Minutes 8th December 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice president

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Phil Abbitt



Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

As the Chairman of Stopsley Striders Jogging Club, I share with everyone the sadness and disappointment of having to cancel the Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relays today.

The events that led to the cancellation were totally outside of the control of the organisers and could not have been mitigated against.

As you may be aware by now, our Chief Marshall, was completing his final circuit of the course to ensure that all the marshalls were at their points, when he came across a motor car on its roof completely blocking the road into Streatley from the A6. No person was injured as a result of this accident. 

The Police commander for the event was immediately informed and sent officers directly to the scene. The car had hit black ice, lost control and turned over. A recovery vehicle was called to the scene to clear the vehicle. That recovery vehicle then had difficulty in dealing with the car, as the road surface had deteriorated and it could not get purchase on the road surface its self. A second recovery vehicle was then called to assist the first.

During these events I as Health & Safety / Course Director and Dave Young, our Race Director, were in constant communication with the Police and our Chief Marshall at the scene. The time estimates for recovering the vehicle grew longer and longer. As the time extended so our window of opportunity for staging the race in daylight grew shorter and shorter.

A group consisting of the Race Director, Health & Safety/ Course Director, Race Referee, Chief Scrutineer and Race Results Director was convened, whilst still in direct contact with the Police & Chief Marshall at the scene. Many options were considered and discussed.

The decision we took was based on the safety and welfare considerations for all of the runners, as well as the welfare considerations for all of the volunteer marshals and helpers. We had to look not just at the time we were making the decision, but forward five hours plus and project what the prevailing conditions would have been then. Apart from the natural deterioration in temperature, we would have run out of daylight. This was our major concern. The alteration of the route was considered, again there were health and safety issues as well as distance issues, which prevented this being an option.

Over many years our main organisers Dave Young and John Catlin have through hard work developed these races into a Gold Standard event. Highest on their priorities has always been the safety and welfare of all those involved.

I know that this decision was the hardest either of them has had to make. The work and sacrifice both of them has put in this past year and over the years, has been truly astonishing. However by making this decision, they have maintained the integrity of the Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relays, as an event anyone can participate in, with the knowledge the organisers place safety and welfare, above all other considerations.

I do hope that all of you concerned understand and appreciate why this saddest of all decisions had to be made.

If anyone wishes to discuss the cancellation further with me, I am happy to do so through either the Luton Marathon or Stopsley Striders e-mail sites. I would ask that competitors keep and eye on the Luton Marathon Site where further detail in respect of the refund policy will be posted in due course.

I thank you all for your understanding and the way you all received the disappointing news. It was a great testament to the attitude of runners in general. I do hope that we will see you entering our event in 2009.

Dave Young also added that whilst it disappointing that the decision to cancel had to made, it was the correct one and he had received many e-mails from disappointed runners supporting this and were complimentary of the way that information of the situation was being relayed to all those in the hall.  

This was not the way that Dave intended to bow out of Race Organiser after 18 years, but was thankful of the support received from Tony Green, John Catlin, Paul Cook, (Scrutineer) and Steve Crane (Referee).

Dave also added thanks to Matt Thompson, Stuart Harries and Marie Bacon for the work they put in helping to organise the event and impressed with the team.  

Matt Thompson added that we should be proud of the way that the matter was handled and also proud of the fact that all who put their names down to help turned up on the day as promised. 
2. Apologies 

Received from Ron Knight

3/4.Matters Arising / Previous Minutes

Beds AAA certificates.  Helen has offered help to John Catlin in preparing the County Certificates.  JC to contact if required.

2009 Quiz Night.  LRSC reserved 2 May.  Booking form to be completed

Phil Abbitt has Biathlon Trophy and also PC Coach software.

5. Secretary Report

Luton Aquatic Centre

Proposed to be built at Luton Regional Centre.  Tony Green has written to Councillor Davies stating that Striders support this new sporting facility, and requests that existing clubs that use the centre, such as Striders, could form part of the consideration process.  A meeting is planned 6th January 2009 to which we have been invited.

Information from ARC

Independent Safeguarding Authority (ISA) is operational (12th October 2009). The new scheme is law and non compliance could result in criminal action. To comply with the law it will be necessary for all volunteers who engage in any activity that involves contact with children (i.e. under 18's) or vulnerable adults, frequently intensively or overnight, to register with the new Authority. Registration occurs when a Criminal Records Bureau (CRB) check is performed. The activities include teaching, training, care, supervision, advice, treatment and transportation. Further information on the ISA is available on www.isa-gov.org.uk.
All Striders Coaches currently have valid CRB checks 

London Marathon Club Places

E-mail received from Plumstead Runners.  A club with 50+ runners, but only a small number affiliated to England Athletics.  They questioned London Marathon because they only received 1 guaranteed club place, where they normally receive 2.

Below is the reply from London Marathon.

“The entries are allocated according to the number of first claim paid up members over the age of 18 (how many you have paid fees for at England athletics)
1      – 50 MEMBERS                       1 ENTRY
51    – 100 MEMBERS                    2 ENTRIES
101 –   200 MEMBERS                    3 ENTRIES
201 –   300 MEMBERS                   4 ENTRIES
301+    MEMBERS                           5 ENTRIES
regards 

 
Laura Samuels, Entry Co-ordinator, The London Marathon Ltd”

Road Running Update – Mike Summers

The Road Running Leadership Group (RRLG)  - now renamed simply "Run Britain" with a new Business Manager, Pierce O'Callaghan.

Run Britain’s key aim is to raise funds for investment in grass-roots road running projects, to drive participation numbers, improve road race standards and raise performance standards.

Run Britain has a pot of grant money available for road race organisers, clubs, counties and regions to bid for. Criteria are currently being decided.

New web site being launched in January will include a comprehensive race directory, guides for race organisers, etc.

Run Britain have negotiated access for each UK race organiser to a low-cost online race entry and competitor management system with IMG e-Commerce

Received minutes from Beds AAA 2008 AGM and committee meeting held 11 November 2008

Received entry forms for National Cross Country – 21st Feb 2009 @ Parliament Hills.  Passed to BB

Race entries received


Wendover Multi Terrain

11th Jan 2009


Wellingborough Multi Series, 

18th Jan 2009, 8th Feb, 1st March


Hardwick X Stream


15th Feb 2009


Windermere Marathon


17th May 2009


Lincoln 10K



29th March 2009

Forms on notice board
6. Treasurer’s Report

Ron Knight not available but sent cash forecast, which was shown to committee

Welcome to Mary Kelly who joins Striders this month.

7. Bill & Karen’s November 08 Running Report

Sunday 9th   Dave Hall ran the Steppingley Step Marathon.

Wednesday 12th   Only 32 names appeared on the results sheet from the Henlow 10mils but we think more Striders took part. Please remember to put your race results on there – it IS important. There were no PB runs in Henlow that have been recorded but Chris Lamont once again was the first vet 50.

Also on this date Adrian Copp and Louise Peters ran the Stevenage 5k where Adrian ran a PB and Louise finished 4th.

Sunday 16th Karen Ashby and Dave Debnam ran the Herbert’s Hole race.

Also on the 16th there was a large consortium of Striders who went off to Brighton for the day. We were told it was to compete in the 10k race but we are not so sure – fish and chips were apparently very good!  15 Striders took part with 11 PB’s! Well done to all. It looks like it could be an annual Striders event.

Sunday 23rd   This date saw a brilliant turnout of 37 Striders taking part in our cross-country league race at Wing. It was an extremely cold and wet morning so we would like to say well done to everybody who ran and represented the club. Also thank you to our spectators and helpers. We improved out league position by finishing 6th, but feel that we can still improve further. If we can get more runners out in Letchworth in December we may move up a further place. We promise that all the dirt will have disappeared by Christmas!

Also on 23rd Vicky Harwood and Chris Hardwick ran the Hatfield 10k.

Wednesday 26th   Adrian Copp and Louise Peters ran the Stevenage 5k where Louise finished third lady. This should put her in third position in the league.

Saturday 29th   Six Striders ran the Wolverton 5 miles with no PB’s recorded, but there was a very good battle between our first 3 men.

We now look forward to 2009 and it is time for everybody to set themselves a target. It makes it much easier to go out in the cold and wet evenings if you have something to aim for. But make sure the target you set yourself is a realistic one.

Don’t forget our next cross-country event is on the 21st December. We would ask everybody to give it a try you may even enjoy it. The 2 hardest league races are now behind us – so give it a try before Christmas.

May we take this opportunity of wishing each and everyone of our members a very Happy Christmas and good luck for 2009. May it be full of PB’s! 

8. Strider of the Month.

This month, the Strider of the month award goes to Stuart Harries.  He is given the award for gaining a PB in the 10K at Brighton, his support to members through his coaching and also commitment to the Luton Marathon this year.

9. Awards Evening 2009

Date confirmed as 7th February 2009, at Wardown Leisure Centre.

Tickets available at £9.00.  Matt to sell them

Dave Thompson to provide music, Confirmed (C McL).

Award citations by Karen & Bill, presentations Tony Green and Dave Young

Mark Bradley to be contacted regarding photographs of evening.

Catering.  (Bill) Confirmed.

Voting slips required for Rosa Trophy.

Special coaches meeting, 1st December, decided award recipients

Committee chosen awards completed at this meeting

Chairman’s Award , decided.

Trophy selection Tony Green and Chris McLaren

Special Guest invite, application made (TG) or (BB)

10. A.O.B.
· (PA) Biathlon with Putteridge Swimming Club for 2009?  Committee decided yes.  PA to contact.

· (PA) Running Coach Software, do club want to upgrade?  Other coaches on committee were unaware of software existence.  PA to provide price for upgrade and multi user licence.

· (DD)  2009 Ladies 5K.  Defer to January meeting.

· (MT) Social Secretary, looking for 2 non-running trips and 1 foreign running trip. 

· (HM) Current balance of 2008/09 charity Air Ambulance stands at £165

· (HM)  Booked social club nights with centre

Jan 22

May 28


Sep 24

Feb 19

Jun 25 (Alf Brown)
Oct 22 (AGM)

Mar 26

Jul 23


Nov 26

Apr 23

Aug 20


Dec 17

· (DY) Ladies 5K.  Requires contact and clearance to use Air Ambulance Charity logo on entry form.  HM to contact.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 5 January 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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